
  

you in the coming weeks and months as we 
seek to build up the body of Christ at    
Central and in our community. 
 
In July and August of last year, we were 
still utilizing virtual worship service and 
return to in-person worship preparations 
were being made by church servant-leaders 
and the Worship Team members.  We have 
come a long way from those days of tem-
perature checks, hand sanitizers, social 
distancing and mandatory masks.  If you 
have not yet joined us for in-person wor-
ship services, I want to invite you to come 
and worship with us in the sanctuary.  Face 
masks are not mandatory if you have been 
fully vaccinated, but if you feel more com-
fortable with a face mask, then please 
wear one as you enter the church.  Tech-
nology will always be an essential fabric of 
Central’s future ministry, but nothing can 
replace face-to-face worship and fellowship 
as we are led by the movement of the Holy 
Spirit.  I pray that you will be convicted by 
the Holy Spirit and feel safe enough to join 
us for in-person worship service in the near 
future. 
 
On a personal note, 2 out of our 3 kids will 
be on a college campus this August and  
Minah and I are not sure how to feel about 
this momentous occasion.   On one side, we 
are excited that “parental freedom” is that 
much closer (haha)… but on the flip side, 
we will miss our kids always being around 
the house.  Minah and I are very fortunate 
to have so many “veteran” parents in the 
church and always available for expert con-
sultations.   
 
In Grace & Peace, 
Mark 
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As you read this newsletter, which covers the 
months of July and August, the days of    
summer are moving quickly and it won’t be 
long before students are preparing for a new 
school year.  Hopefully, the new school year 
will be much different and less technology 
dependent than this past school year.  There 
is no substitute for face-to-face & in-person 
learning, especially for elementary students 
and I hope schools can return back to       
normalcy in the classrooms for the fall of 
2021.  Hopefully vaccinations will lead to  
safer school environment and everyone in-
volved in the new school year will be        
protected and safe from any COVID  related 
issues. 
 
In speaking of the fall, Central is preparing 
for a community outreach event called 
“Central Serve” and it will take place on   
Saturday, October 23 from 10am to 2pm.  As 
we seek to fulfill the mission of Central… 
“Worshipping and Serving Christ in the Heart 
of Steele Creek”… we are inviting the      
community of Steele Creek to our church 
campus for an event that will include a Job 
Fair and a Fall Festival, which will incorpo-
rate music, games and food.  We are  part-
nering with Iglesia Bautista Emanuel(IBE), 
Steele Creek Police Department, Arrowood 
Business Association, The Y and other local 
businesses and groups to serve our           
community with job opportunities and family 
fellowship in hopes of sharing the love of 
Christ and the Gospel message of hope and 
salvation in Christ.  We want to be   inten-
tional about outreach into the community 
and develop relationships with our neighbors 
and “Central Serve” will be our first of many 
outreach events designed to bring the Steele 
Creek community to our church campus.  I 
also hope we can take our church “into” the 
community in the future as we go out into 
Steele Creek to meet the needs of our neigh-
bors and friends.  Galatians 6:9~10 says, 
“And let us not grow weary of doing good, 
for in    due season we will reap, if we do 
not give up. So then, as we have  oppor-
tunity, let us do good to everyone, and  
especially to those who are of the house-
hold of faith.”  I hope you can join others 
from Central in serving our community of 
Steele Creek on   Saturday, October 
23.   More announcements will be relayed to 
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Sunday Schedule 

     Sunday School (some classes on hold)           9:15am 
     Worship                   10:30am 

Deadlines 
 September 2021 issue deadline is August 23rd. 

Articles received late will be included the next month. 

Sunday Bulletin: Thursdays, 10:00am 
Articles received late will be included the next week. 

 
 

    
 

 
THE MONTH OF JULY 

Canned fruits & vegetables 

THE MONTH OF AUGUST 

Peanut butter & jelly 

Please place items in the donation box 
located in the Church Narthex.  Last month 57 

pounds of food was delivered to the pantry. 

   AUGUST HEAD ELDER & USHERS  

Head Usher: Martha Osborne 

Ushers: Ann Mozingo & Reuben Mozingo 

Please let the church office know of any 

changes in your contact information, such as 

phone number, cell phone number,  address, 

or email address.  Thank you! 

From our Director of  
Music Ministries: 

 
Greetings, all! 
 
Over the next few months, we will begin to grow and expand upon 
the music ministry here at Central. My hope is to grow both The 
Central Ringers and The Central Ensemble and. We will also begin 
forming a praise and worship band if there is interest. 
 
On Monday, July 19 from 5:30-6:30PM, our resident handbell choir, 
The Central Ringers, will host an open house for anyone who might 
be interested in playing the handbells. This will be a great introduc-
tion to the instrument. Although there is a slight learning curve, it 
really can be done by anyone! Our handbell team will help you be 
successful throughout the open house and work with you at your 
level. Light refreshments will follow the rehearsal. If you have any 
questions regarding the open house, please contact Nadja Sefcik- 
Earl at nadjasefcik@gmail.com. We look forward to ringing with 
you soon! 
 
The Central Ensemble is our resident choir. As the church has be-
gun to reopen it’s doors, this ensemble has provided music once a 
month. After a short hiatus in August, the choir will plan to sing 
more regularly at church services. Our first rehearsal after the Au-
gust break will be Wednesday, September 1 beginning at 5:30PM 
in the choir room. All are welcome to attend! Please contact me if 
you have any questions regarding choir at nick@cscpc.org.  
 
Lastly, my hope is to begin forming a praise and worship band be-
ginning in September that provides all service music at least once a 
month. Our church will partner with the IBE band as well to better 
enhance our service and to join together as one community. If you 
have interest in playing or singing in this band, please email me 
(nick@cscpc.org) 
 
I look forward to the growth of our music ministry as we begin to 
reopen our doors! 
 
Yours In Christ, 
 
Nick Pierle 
Director of Music Ministries 
nick@cscpc.org 
http://cscpc.org/small-groups/music/ 

Pictures of the  Raingutter regatta fun during the 
4th of July picnic! 

mailto:nadjasefcik@gmail.com
mailto:nick@cscpc.org
mailto:nick@cscpc.org
http://cscpc.org/small-groups/music/
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Serving Our Neighbors –  

Food Insecurity  

There are 2 upcoming opportunities to help serve our 

neighbors who are dealing with food insecurity.  

July 23rd:   Food Share program:  Friday morning:  9:45 

– 11:30 am at the church parking lot. 

August 3rd:   Mobile Food Pantry:  Tuesday at Steele 

Creek Elementary School.  Time: TBD 

Please volunteer by contacting Jeanne Smith 

(jesmith8412@gmail.com   or 704-408-7445) 

Food Share:  The Food Share program through Loaves 

and Fishes provides families with a box of fresh gro-

ceries.   As volunteers, we help organize the food box-

es, set-up the drive-through location and load the gro-

cery boxes into cars.   Families register with Loaves 

and Fishes prior to the event.  They will line-up in the 

church parking lot, allowing the cars to driver through 

and receive the food box.   

Central hosted three Food Share events this past win-

ter.  They were positive events even with the cold and 

rain.  We knew we were directly helping our neigh-

bors.    

Mobile Food Pantry at Steele Creek Elementary on 

Tuesday, August 3rd. 

Steele Creek Elementary will sponsor a Mobile Food 

Pantry through Second Harvest.   This will help student 

families from Kennedy and Olympic as well as Steele 

Creek.     

Location:  School parking lot on 4100 Gallant Lane, off 

Brown Grier Road   
Families will drive through  to receive a box/bag of 

groceries.  Volunteers are needed to work with the 

school staff and teachers.  Responsibilities:  pack gro-

cery bags or boxes;  load the groceries into cars;  help 

keep the cars moving.   Please contact Jeanne Smith 

(jesmith8412@gmail.com, 704-408-7445) to volunteer 

or for more information.  

Second Harvest provides mobile pantries to the higher 

poverty elementary schools in the Charlotte region. To 

help ensure that children have enough nutritious food 

to eat and come to school prepared to learn, this pro-

gram provides on-site food shopping for low-income 

families. Each pantry provides staple goods, produce, 

meat, eggs, whole grain breads and essential non-food 

items like toilet paper and diapers, on average provid-

ing 40 to 50 pounds of food per family. The Food Bank 

will provide over 150 school-based mobiles this year. 

Central Fire Arts Academy  

welcomes back students this Fall! 
The Central Fine Arts Academy (CFAA) will welcome 

back students for in-person classes again this fall.  We 

are excited.   We know that students progress further 

with in-person classes.   We can build important rela-

tionships with both the children and their families.   We 

can be out in the community to invite families to partici-

pate in the music and art classes.    

For the 2021-2022 school year,   

• Group lessons – in music and art.  

• Private lessons for students of all ages,  

• Virtual lessons if required by the student, parent   

or teacher schedule. 

   
This is also the time to look at restructuring CFAA after 

more than a year of virtual only lessons.  Options that 

are being considered are:   

• Adding Saturday classes. 

• Extending the sessions to better fit the school 

schedule.  

• New promotional avenues.  

• Partnership opportunities.  

  

Please look for more updates in August – through the 

church emails and prior to Sunday worship.  Spread 

the word to family, friends and neighbors that CFAA 

will be back strong.     

School Supplies for  

Elementary Students 
Please help provide classroom sup-

plies for elementary school students. Your donations can 

be left in  the Narthex or at the church office.   

Needed: 

#2 pencils, (Ticonderoga type), child size scissors, 

pencil sharpener - individual, glue sticks, highlighters,  

Crayons, colored pencils, markers,3 prong plastic folders 

with pockets, Spiral bound notebooks  (individual and 5 

subject) or Composition notebooks, 1 ½, 2  and 3 inch 

notebooks, Dividers, Notebook paper (wide ruled),  Index 

cards,  graph paper, rulers, plastic pencil boxes, erasers-

chunky pink or pencil caps, earbuds, Kleenex, wet wipes, 

hand sanitizer, bookbags. 

Thank you for your support! 

 

mailto:jesmith8412@gmail.com
mailto:jesmith8412@gmail.com
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In the Spotlight! 
I would like to take  a minute and share this picture of 

Ann Mozingo with Charra who has been at the Y for vir-
tual learning. Ann reached out to me a while ago about 
supporting some of the Y kids. Ann has provided work-
sheets for Charra and previously Brielle every week for 
several months. The worksheets have been age specific 

and helped with some of the learning gaps that were de-
veloping with both of the girls. This was a great way to 

safely connect through the pandemic, and the both girls 
were super excited to be able to work with Ann and get 
to know her. Last week was Charra’s last week, and Ann 
was finally able to safely meet Charra. Charra spent the 

day telling all the staff she had met Ms Ann and it was so 
great to see her excitement. Ann, thank you from every-

one at the Y for supporting our kids this school year. 

Congratulations 2021 
Scholarship Recipients  

Emily Cheek, Michael Lee, and Karis Lee  
 

       The 2021 Central Steele 
Creek Church Scholarship ( In 
Memory of Marion Blackweld-
er ) was awarded to Emily 
Cheek, daughter of Andy and 
Beverly Cheek and grand-

daughter of Joy Cheek and the late Jerry 
Cheek. Emily will be heading to Utah in July 
to do an internship at the Primary Children's 
Hospital and then returning later in the year 
to complete her Master's Degree in Music 
Therapy at Appalachian State University.  
 

       The Pete and Gertrude Gallant Memorial 
Scholarship for 2021 was awarded to Mi-
chael Lee, son of Rev. Mark Lee and Minah 
Lee. Michael graduated  from Audrey Kell 
High School and has been accepted at the 
University of North Carolina - Chapel Hill. 
 

        In addition , Karis Lee was awarded the 
second year from the Gallant Scholarship. 
Karis is the daughter of Rev. and Mrs. Lee, 
and is a student at Queens University major-
ing in Psychology.  
 

       For the benefit of our new members, 
Marion Blackwelder was the daughter of 
Charles and Sarah Blackwelder and niece of 
Jack and Mae Austin. She was a student at 
Brevard College and died in an automobile 
accident in December 1979. The Central 
Steele Creek Church Scholarship Fund was 
started in 1984 as a tribute to her memory. 
The award is made yearly and only the inter-
est is used to finance the scholarship with 
the principal remaining untouched. Additional 
donations are gratefully accepted as the cost 
of a college education continues to rise.  
 

      The Pete and Gertrude Memorial Schol-
arship was established in 2014. The Gallants 
were long time members of our church and 
their daughter Carol Gallant has funded the 
scholarship in their honor. This scholarship is 
given to the recipient for four consecutive 
years provided the student maintains ac-
ceptable grades in their field of study. 

 

Grocery Cards for Student Families 
Circle of Friends donated grocery gift cards for the student 
families of South Pine Academy.   This is the new elementary 
school located on Sandy Porter Road.   It will open its doors to 
the first students this August, drawing students from Steele 
Creek, Lake Wylie, Nations Ford and Sterling Elementary 
Schools.    These thank yous were sent:   
 Principal Dianna Newman:  This is a wonderful blessing. 

 Counselor Brittany Hunsinger:  How awesome! Yes, they 
would be very helpful for our families. 
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2-Daniel Kirk 
3-Mary Jane Palmer 
4-Teresa Canipe 
8-Hudson Shaw 
10-Jack Wilcoxon 
14-Sheila Rogers 
15-Mac Patterson 
16-Bryan Bridges, Burns Taylor & Ruby Potts 
17-Caroline Patterson 
18-Andy Cheek 
19-Lynn Snuggs & Phil Wilson 
20-Jean Taylor 
26-Fredia Butler 
27-Mike Arnold, Chet Knapp, & Bill Eargle 
28-Toni Lambert 

Birthdays-August 

1-Karis Lee 
2-Susan Osmar 
3-Russell Helms & Ann Mozingo 
5-Debra Clapham 
7-Renee Perez & Fred Youngblood 
8-Celia Shepard 
11-Diane Price 
12-Paige McNeill & Debbie Eargle 
13-John Benton, Jim Stikeleather & Jim Cook 
15-Barbara Choate & Banks Wilson 
18-Jennifer Doyle 
19-Brad Clapham & Sallie English 
20-Pam Brooks 
21-Bud Shaney 
23-Caroline Taylor 
25-Judy Corbett & Donna Winter 
26-Gary Russell 
27-Debbie Stikeleather 
28-Sandra Burke & Carter Patterson 
29-Jim Noblett 
30-Shirley Austin 

 Birthdays-July 

FINANCE  TEAM  UPDATE 
Spending (for budgeted items) as of 6/30/21:  $164,666                  
Income (for budgeted items) received as of 6/30/21: $174,025 
Capital reserve fund balance (6/30/21): $303,016 

  

To the congregation:  
 
The Central Serve team has been meeting monthly since 
March. We are currently focusing on a first time community 
event on October 23rd that will host a job fair and fall festival 
on our campus. This will help support our mission "to worship 
and serve Christ in the Heart of Steele Creek."  
 
We plan to take future endeavors out into the community so 
we welcome involvement and   ideas from our congregation. 
Together we can make a difference in the lives of children and 
families in Steele Creek.  
The Central Serve Team 

Thank you 30 for 30:  
Together in Prayer 

Congregations 
 

Friends, 

Last year brought increasing violence, a world-wide pan-
demic, civil unrest, and a contentious election. It also 
introduced new ways to imagine policing and new ways 
in which to involve community organizations and citizens 
in addressing public safety.  
  
As we entered 2021, the CMPD began reaching out to 
members of our faith community. In an initiative led by 
Deputy Chief Estella Patterson, we asked that congrega-
tions commit to pray one day in May for CMPD employ-
ees, other public, health, and safety officials, our fami-
lies, and community. You did not disappoint. Over 30 
congregations committed to pray, beginning on May 1 
and ending on June 2. Though diverse in faith traditions, 
you were united in a common cause.  
  
In addition to prayer, some congregations contacted 
their CMPD division or police department to partner with 
them on summer projects or provide notes to police 
officers. Others provided copies of their prayer to share. 
We thank you for these prayers, your outreach, and your 
service to our community! As we begin to emerge from 
pandemic conditions and into a new normal and new 
challenges, please continue to pray for and with us.   

Morning Coffee Ministry to  
Y Parents 

During the school year, Pastor Mark Lee and 
volunteers served coffee to Y parents as 
they dropped off their children for the Y Back to School 
program on our campus. With masks and gloves on we 
offered coffee to Y parents in their cars and let them 
know we support them during these challenging times of 
COVID19 restrictions. Along with coffee, parents were 
provided a prayer request form that they can return to 
Rev. Lee. The prayer requests received have created a 
special connection with our Y parents and members of 
our church. During Central’s Friday email updates and 
Sunday in-person and live streamed worship services, 
we share the prayer requests and pray for our Y parents.   

We will now continue this outreach to the Y summer 
camp families in July and August.  Please volunteer to 
join Pastor Mark on upcoming Wednesday mornings 
from 7:30 – 8:45 am in the church parking lot.    For the 
summer, we will offer both cold water and coffee along 
with a welcome.  Please volunteer by contacting Jeanne 
Smith (jesmith8412@gmail.com  or 704-408-7445 

 

mailto:jesmith8412@gmail.com
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MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS 

In honor of Robert Pettus; Bud & Pauline Shaney 
 

               Good News    

      The Christian Education Committee is 
pleased to announce the formation of a new 
class for adults. The class will be known as the 
"GOOD NEWS CLASS" and will meet in person 
on Sunday morning at 9:15 AM in Room 10. The 
first class will be July11, 2021. The lessons will 
consist of thought-provoking topics to help one 
live a Christ-like life, and providing a guide for     
continuing our spiritual journey.  
      Plans are also being discussed on performing 
outreach projects and hosting social events to 
connect with the people in our community.  
      Everyone is welcome to attend. Invite your 
family and friends. For more information contact : 
Mike Brown ( mikejudybrown@aol.com ) or  
Kathy Bricker ( brickerjk@comporium.net ). 

The Women’s 
Bible Study 
(formerly the Deborah 
Circle) will begin a new 
study in September. 
The topic is “Women & 
Identity”. It is a 9 
week study that will 
begin September 15 
and go through No-
vember 10. We meet 
on Wednesday eve-
nings at 7:00 at the 
church. All women are 
invited to join us. 
Please contact Chris 
Knapp or the church 
office if you are interested. Books will need to be 
ordered by mid August. We hope to see you! 

Seeking Secret Saints! 
We need volunteers for this upcoming school 
year to support our college students.  This     pro-
gram provides support and love from our congre-
gation to continually remind our          students 
that their congregation cares and prays for them.   
To ensure consistency amongst the students, the 
guidelines are as follows: 
• Cards mailed to student for each holiday and 

throughout the year just to say you are pray-
ing for them. 

• $25 gift cards or gift sent at Christmas and on 
their birthday. 

• Goodie boxes sent to students at the begin-
ning of each exam period (early December, 
early May).  These should not exceed $25. 

If you are interested in serving in this capacity, 
please contact Ellie Bostick @ 704-309-3759 or 
elliebostick@yahoo.com. 

Please share information about the 
Preschool Arts Academy  
with family and friends:   

The Preschool Arts Academy will start at Central this    
September.  Please view and share this video promoting 
the new Preschool:   https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=_w2LmA0vgRI 
The Preschool Arts Academy will bring a special experi-
ence to young children by incorporating arts in the early 
childhood learning experience.   Designed for children ages 
2 to 4 years old, the Preschool program will prepare      
children for kindergarten.   It will focus on learning through 
music and dance, visual arts, and drama – all specifically 
designed to encourage a young child׳s creativity and 
personal expression.  The curriculum connects and        
integrates life skills, literacy and learning in a faith-based 
environment.    
All classes will be taught by well-qualified preschool profes-
sionals and trained professional teaching artists who under-
stand that learning is an integral part of a child’s future 
growth and development.    Preschool Director, Jasmine 
Young has 6 years of experience in preschool education 
and child development in the Steele Creek community.  
Program Details:  
• Schedule:  September 7, 2021 – May 27, 2022 
• Daily Schedule:  9 am – 1 pm 
• Location:  Central Steele Creek Presbyterian Church at 

9401 S. Tryon Street, Charlotte, NC 28273 
• Age specific arts based curriculum built into the   

schedule every day (Dance, Drama, Music, Visual Arts 
etc.) 

Flexible Enrollment options:  2, 3, 4 and 5 day options avail-
able for ages 2-4. 
Financial Assistance may be applied to your tuition costs, if 
you qualify. 
 

Registration: online under the Steele Creek “ Branch” at  
https://www.ymcacharlotte.org/programs/childcare-
education/preschool or contact Jasmine Young at Jas-
mine.Young@ymcacharlotte.org or call at 704-716-4900. 
  
This is a partnership program of Steele Creek Y and     
Central.   

mailto:mikejudybrown@aol.com
mailto:brickerjk@comporium.net
mailto:elliebostick@yahoo.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_w2LmA0vgRI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_w2LmA0vgRI
https://www.ymcacharlotte.org/programs/childcare-education/preschool
https://www.ymcacharlotte.org/programs/childcare-education/preschool
mailto:Jasmine.Young@ymcacharlotte.org
mailto:Jasmine.Young@ymcacharlotte.org
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Dear CSCPC Family,  
On behalf of the Mighty Acts Class, Russell and I 
would like to thank you for your contribution and sup-
port of the 2021 Mighty Acts Charity Golf Tourna-
ment.  Despite the rain, it was a wonderfully suc-
cessful day of fellowship, fun and one of our best 
Tournaments!   
 
In all, we raised $7,000 that will be used throughout 
the year to assist children and families in crisis. In 
serving this mission, we believe you are our greatest 
partner.  If you are aware of a situation where we 
could intercede, please let us know.  
 
Included on the next two pages are our Hole Spon-
sors, Players, Contributors, and Volunteers. Please 
take the time to review this list, reach out to individu-
als and businesses and thank them for their sup-
port.  
 
Thank you again for your kind and generous support 
and we look forward to seeing you next year when 
we celebrate our 
40th Mighty Acts Charity 
Golf Tournament! 
 
Thank You!  
Russell Helms 
Donna Cook 
 
 
(Thank you Kenny Burns and Darryl Bigelow for the 
following photos.) 

Pictured above:  Volunteers Beverly Cheek, Tamara 
Sharpe, Charlotte Burgess, Chris Knapp & Donna Cook 
 
Teams pictured: 
Reuben & Ann Mozingo, Sue Birch & Wray Moxley 
Matt Clapham Team 
Matt Crawforth Team 
Pat Hart Team 
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